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CONSERVATION NEWS  

Just Like Home  
Shelby Williams, Park Ranger 

 Picture yourself getting ready to go camping and you donôt have to hook up the trailer and grab the blocks, 

you donôt have to worry about finding a flat place to lay your tent, you simply load up the vehicle with what 

you need and go. You have food, blankets and pillows, and maybe some extra entertainment for the kids. Soon 

thatôs all you will need to head to the Lake 

Iowa Park Cabins.  

 For fifteen years, cabins at Lake Iowa 

Park have been a sought after idea. Now, we 

can officially say they are happening. The 

two cabins, located in the Lake Iowa Park 

Campground just past the new showerhouse, 

will have everything one could ask for. The 

cabins will be 20ôx30ô, with a full kitchen 

and bathroom, and sleep eight people. Itôs 

important to note the rules, rates, and 

specifics are still in the works.  

 What is allowing us to finally move 

forward after all these years? An insane 

amount of planning, a determined board and staff, the campground fees, and of course the builders ð the HLV 

Tech IV Class. Without the hard work and determination of HLV School, instructor Joe Verdeck, and his crew 

of nine students, the south cabin would not be on its way quite yet.  

 The cabins will provide so much to families and campers year round, but 

it is also providing education to the HLV Tech IV Class. Wade Van 

Otegham said, ñI think this yearôs tech project has been a great experience 

for all of us in it. I have learned everything from building walls, porches, 

and roofing the cabin. For the 2 hours we work a day we get a lot done and 

stay at a pretty good pace. Iôm glad that I got the opportunity to build this 

cabin and I hope other classes get the chance to do so also.ò   

 Classmate Wesley Simpson agrees that itôs been quite a learning 

experience, ñI like learning the new building styles and new types of ways 

to build walls and decks. I like how we learn things so we could use them 

later in life so I would be able to build my own things and homes.ò 
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park news  

 

Seasonal Positions Open Soon 

Are you or someone you know interested in a seasonal position with 

Iowa County Conservation? This spring we will be hiring several 

positions: Seasonal Conservation Aide, Naturalist Intern, and Park 

Ranger Intern. Keep an eye on http://www.co.iowa.ia.us/jobs.htm and 

the ñIowa County Conservationò Facebook page for job descriptions 

and details on applying.  

New Website Launched  

Iowa County Conservation is happy to announce we have launched a new, all-

inclusive website. Go to www.iowacountyconservation.org to access information 

about the 14 properties our staff manages, current news, and links to connect to our 

social media pages.  

Save the Date! 
Friends Banquet 
April 9th, 2016 

This annual fundraiser banquet is 

hosted at Lake Iowa Nature Center 

by the Friends of Iowa County 

Conservation Foundation. 

 

Iowa County Outdoor 

Adventure 
June 11th, 2016 

A free family event hosted at Lake 

Iowa Park, where kids can try a 

variety of exciting outdoor 

activities. 

Keep an eye on our website and Facebook pages for more details. 

http://www.iowacountyconservation.org
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Iowa County  
Conservation Board 

Iowa County 
Conservation Staff 

Gordon Dietze, Millersburg 
John Gahring, Homestead 
Shirley Messer, Ladora 

Justin Parsons, North English 
Marcia Wehner, Williamsburg 

Mike Bode, Director 
Shelby Williams, Park Ranger 
Caitlin Savage, Naturalist 

Shelley Berger, PT Office Assistant 
Dan Williams, PT Maintenance Tech 

Heather Stratton, Seasonal Invasive Tech 
Cecilia Hagen, Seasonal Invasive Tech 

Iowa County 
Board of Supervisors 

Vicki Pope 
Ray Garringer 
Kevin Heitshusen 
John Gahring 
Dale Walter 

Thank You, Jim!  

 

 Recently, Jim Scandridge, a member of 

the Iowa County Conservation Board, ended 

his term after serving for 15 years. He has 

been a dedicated supporter of Iowa County 

Conservation and we appreciate his 

enthusiasm and commitment to Iowa 

County. 

 For more information about Jimôs work 

with the ICCB, see the article on page 4. 

 

Thank you for all you have done, Jim! 

park news  

Meet the New 

Maintenance Tech  

 Dan Williams was raised in Iowa County, 

outside of Conroy. His love of the outdoors 

sparked his interest in working for 

conservation organizations, and he has 

worked for numerous county and state parks. 

He has a long history of trapping and enjoys 

camping, fishing, and his yearly visits to 

Colorado. Dan has been doing mechanic 

work for many years and he enjoys 

combining two of his passions, mechanics 

and the outdoors, in this part-time position. 

Note: In the last newsletter, volunteer 

Gene Atkinsonôs name was misspelled 

ñGene Atkins.ò We apologize for the error. 

Thanks again for all you do, Gene! 
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Mike Bode, Director 

end-of -year review  

Wrapping Up the Year  

Having a few more rain days than normal this fall, with 2015 starting to wind down, has given us a 

chance to reflect on this past year. There were a handful of goals that we came up short on, but the list of 

positive accomplishments and happenings that were above and beyond our expectations is quite hefty. 

 By far, the highlight of the year has to be the hiring of Caitlin Savage as our full-time Naturalist. The 

vast array of knowledge and experience that she has brought to the table is second only to her passion and 

desire to teach about how the natural world works and what each of us can do to conserve our resources. 

Caitlin has already become quite a celebrity in the community. The way she connects with children is seen 

when they ñcall her outò both at, and outside of work. So if you havenôt got the pleasure of meeting Caitlin, 

you can rest assured that whether itôs your kids, your grandkids, or the neighbor kids; theyôd be ecstatic to 

introduce her to you. Iowa County is extremely fortunate to 

have Caitlin with us. 

 The beginning of the year started off with us working on the 

newly renovated pond and corresponding trail at the Gunderson 

Conservation Area. We alternated that with brush cutting and 

planting preparation at the I-80 Wildlife Area. When the 

weather was even less ideal, we spent time writing grants for 

things like more summer staff, a dock for the boat ramp on the 

south pond at Gateway Park, and the Bird Blind Boardwalk at 

Lake Iowa Park. 

 Spring brought with it work on the Disc Golf Course and use 

of our most cost efficient management tool for invasive plants, 

prescribed burning. Leading into summer, we were able to 

partner with local conservation groups and volunteers to put on the 2nd annual 

Iowa County Outdoor Adventure. 

Our lakeside trail project was a hot topic this summer. Also came the hiring 

of the state AmeriCorps invasive species removal crew. These all took place 

alongside the large, steady influx of park users that were accommodated for the 

season. 

 When fall came it found us focusing on our Creepy Camping event, spraying 

re-sprouting invasive species, lining up repairs on our concrete spillway, and 

the start of construction on two cabins. Now that weôve winterized all of our 

facilities for the season, weôre moving on to invasive species clearing and 

maintenance on our equipment. 

 We also saw one of our veteran Conservation Board members, Jim 

Scandridge, end his term after 15 years of service. His commitment to improve 

and expand recreation, especially within the Lake Iowa Park Campground, is 

unmatched. Board accomplishments during his tenure include: replacing both 

outdated showerhouses, resurfacing the main road, constructing a double-wide 

dumpstation, helping to make the Lake Iowa Nature Center a reality, and most recently laying the building 

blocks (figuratively) to get two cabins built. A lot of progress has been made over the past 15 years, and 

much of the future planning that he helped put in place will be positively affecting recreation in Iowa 

County for years to come. Many thanks Jim. 

  

  

 

(continued on next page) 
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end-of -year review  

 To fill the vacancy that Jimôs departure had created, the County Supervisors appointed Justin Parsons to 

the Board in October. We look forward to utilizing all the experience and insight that Justin brings to the 

group. Warmest of welcomes, Justin! 

 We also continue to be blessed with the 

assistance of many gracious volunteers that in 

essence become ñforce multipliersò that allow us 

to do things that are otherwise impossible with our 

staff numbers. A few that really stuck out this past 

year include Friends of ICC Foundation, Iowa 

County Master Gardeners, Marengo Haunted 

Barn, Genoa Bluff Pumpkin Farm, Steve Wilhelm, 

and Gene Atkinson. 

 Not to mention, I am surrounded by staff 

members that take part in the best teamwork that I 

have ever seen (or even heard of). They are truly 

the reason operations are running like a well-oiled 

machine, and following every staff meeting it feels 

like we can take on even the most daunting tasks 

because the world is our oyster (at least Iowa 

County anyway). 

 This year Iowa County Conservation was pleased 

to receive a donation from Hank Wehrman on behalf 

of the Iowa River Valley Conservation and 

Development Corp., a non-profit involved with the 

restoration of the Iowa River Corridor. He asked 

only that the money be used for a project at Gateway 

Park and Preserve in Marengo, as it sits on the Iowa 

River. Iowa County Conservation Board members 

discussed the need for a new roof for the building on 

the Gateway Park grounds. In June, Master Gardener 

Everett Birch gathered bids for the complete removal 

and replacement of the metal roof and brought them 

to the Iowa County Conservation Board. A motion was approved to hire Sherman Construction to make the 

repairs and, as they suggested, install gutters on the building. The new roof is a great improvement to the 

property which is used by ICC as well as the City of Marengo. 

New Roof at Gateway Park  

Shelley Berger, Office Assistant 


